
                                    CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX 

                                     General Membership Meeting 

                                                   July 9, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm.  Eleven officers and 
directors were present – with 5 general members in attendance.   President Otis Smith asked 
for all to read the June meeting minutes and if no changes or additions a motion to accept the 
minutes.  There were no changes or additions – Vice President Milt Allen made the motion to 
accept with Youth Director Tiger McNeil seconding the motion – passed by all. 
 
Old Business -  President Otis Smith thanked – Milt, Ugo, Dave Hinzpeter, Frank and Dean 
for doing the pressure washing at Skeet in preparation for painting.  Thanks to all. 
 
New Business – President Otis Smith said that he received a phone call and email from 
Chad Krause at the BLM letting the Complex know that the proposed Complex expansion will 
be posted in the paper next week.  The comment period will be 30 days.  The expansion is on 
track to be completed in October of this year.  There have been a couple of concerns 
regarding health issues and the bike trail – which will not be affected. President Otis Smith 
thanked all that came on the 4th of July to the club picnic at the fire pit.  There were 34 in 
attendance and all had a great time. The kids played games – thanks to Sharon Swanson for 
getting the games – and they flew kites.   Secretary Katie Brass said that she received a 
phone call from a member wanting his membership back and was uncertain how to answer 
him.  The bylaws as Director Bob Posner pointed  out state that there will no refunds on 
membership fees.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil presented a bid of $5500 to put water at every 
other camp site- per row of campsites.  They will be frost free.  Tabled til the camping funds 
can pay for it.  President Otis Smith got a call from Guns and Ammo – they are scheduling 
another photo shoot in October.  There is an article coming out in Guns and Ammo regarding 
the club and their last photo op.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that about 40 youth from 
Park County will be going the State 4H shoot in Douglas.  Hope they are all successful.  
Member Frank said that the wheelchair ramp at the Rifle Range was very useful and thanked 
us for that. 
Treasurer Mike Schnell, Secretary Katie Brass, President Otis Smith and Director Ugo Caraffa 
will meet the following Wednesday to give a thumbs up or down for the Cody Cowboy 
Invitational Shoot. 
 
There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Treasurer Mike Schnell 
and seconded by Director Dean Blackwell.  Adjourned at 6:20 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
 
Otis E. Smith – President                                             Katie Brass - Secretary 


